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Hannah Gunn

From: Hannah Gunn
Sent: 29 October 2020 16:14
To: PH School (EOE)
Subject: FPH - ARCP Outcome 3 & CCT

Importance: High

Dear all, 
  
Please see the message below from David Chappel in relation to Curriculum derogations and CCT.  
  
Best Wishes 
  
Marijana  
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
  
Dear Colleague, 
  
I am writing to notify you of a change to the way we treat ARCP outcome 3 time when we issue a 
CCT.   
  
The GMC has confirmed that: “Where a [doctor] undertakes additional training time in the UK, for 
any reason (including an ARCP outcome 3), this can contribute to the minimum UK training time 
required for eligibility for CCT.”   
  
This will have no effect on how you use ARCP Outcome 3 to support trainees with extra time to 
pass exams or meet learning outcomes.   However, it may have an effect on CCT dates.  If a 
trainee gets an ARCP 3 early in training and subsequently catches up with exams and LOs, they 
can now regain the time at the end of training, completing at 48 months. 
  
We will implement this change from 1st November 2020 and start to count training time while a 
trainee was on an outcome 3 towards the minimum training time. You may wish to review CCTs of 
trainees near the end of training who have had an Outcome 3 during training.  Please let us know 
if you have any questions. 
  
Regards, 
David 
  
David Chappel 
Consultant in Public Health (Workforce),  
Public Health England DH1 5RD 
david.chappel@phe.gov.uk  
Tel: 0191 374 2207  Mobile: 07967 771 566 
  
Academic Registrar 
Faculty of Public Health 
4 St Andrews Place, London, NW1 4LB 
Educ@fph.org.uk  
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Marijana Curic 
Specialty Training Co-ordinator 
Faculty of Public Health 

Tel: 
Email: 
Web: 

020 3696 1474 
MarijanaCuric@fph.org.uk 
www.fph.org.uk 
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